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CODE 20 SIDEBAR

Memorandum:
 The memorandum released by the 
Department of the Army, Office of the Judge 
Advocate General (Criminal Law Division) 
provides notice that in December of 2011 an 
inspection of the Ft. Meade Forensic 
Toxicology Drug Testing Laboratory (FTDTL) 
resulted in the discovery of two issues 
concerning four laboratory employees.  
 
 The Army memorandum is attached to 
this Sidebar, and details the two issues 
discovered.  One issue involved a laboratory 
technician’s failure to place a Blind Quality 
Control (BQC) tube in an initial screening batch 
for testing and her attempt to conceal this 
mistake.  The other issue involved three lab 
processors who falsified timecards.  The 
information is being released by the Department 
of the Army pursuant to Brady v. Maryland, 373 
U.S. 83 (1983) and Rules for Court-Martial 
701.  Code 20 has confirmed that NCIS has 
used this lab and has requested a list from NCIS 
of potentially impacted cases.

******All Judge Advocates should read the 
attached memorandum and be aware of any 
notice requirements.******   
 

 
 Code 20 has also posted a copy of the 
memorandum on NKO, under the Criminal Law 
Section.  If you have any questions regarding 
this information, please contact:  Maj Tom 
Merritt, at thomas.merritt@navy.mil or via 
telephone at (202) 685-7061.

This edition of the Sidebar provides notification of a 2 April 2012 Memorandum from the 
Department of the Army - Office of the Judge Advocate General

Criminal Law Division
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